
 

 

Congrats to CHS Swimmer Mark Jurek for winning State in the 200 IM and 100 Butterfly! Mark broke 
two State records and qualified as a High School Automatic All-American in both events.  7 New 
School Records were also established at the State Swim Meet: 

 Mark Jurek-200 Individual Medley & 100 Butterfly 

 Jocelyn Wang-100 Freestyle (High School Consideration All-American) 

 Marina McInelly-100 Breaststroke 

 Jocelyn Wang- 200 Freestyle 2nd (High School Consideration All-American) and Adriana 
Palomino- 200 Freestyle 3rd and 500 Freestyle 3rd (High School Consideration All-American) 

 Girls 200 Medley Relay- Jocelyn Wang, Marina McInelly, Bristyn Croswhite, Ally Padilla 

 Boys 200 Medley Relay- Michael Klauss, Mark Jurek, Seth Chun, Terry Yang  

 Boys 400 Free Relay-  Michael Klauss, Terry Yang, Seth Chun, Mark Jurek 
The combined team placed 5th out of 64 schools.  Congratulations, CHS Swim and Dive! 

 

 

The Chandler Wolves defeated Red Mountain 54-14 last Friday to move into the State Quarterfinals.  
The Wolves will take on the Basha Bears this Friday at 7:00 at home.  Good luck, Wolves! 

 

 



The CHS Marching Band competed in California’s “Big Orange Classic” on November 8th and 
received 3rd place honors for Class AAA Band.  Great job, Wolves! 

Congratulations to Jordan Weidner for winning $500 from KISS FM at the October 31st football game 
during their “pledge to be drug-free” drawing.   

 

 

CHS IB students worked hard at Feed My Starving Children last week.  Students from all four grade 
levels of IB participated in this service event. 

 

Last Wednesday, Link Crew students traveled to Flagstaff High School to attend a student leadership 
conference with other schools around the state. Link Crew is dedicated to helping students make 
connections with other students. Students were challenged to go back to their schools and find more 
opportunities to lead.    

       

       

 
The USA TODAY High School Sports' "Best Of" contest series is back and is featuring the best 
football programs in the country. The Best Football Program includes more than on-field success -- 
factoring in fan support, facilities, traditions, coaching and player development. 
 
The "Best Football Program" contest is underway and launched today at noon E.T. with 255 of 
America's top football programs. A champion will be crowned December 10th after three rounds of 
voting. 



 
Vote here and vote often!  Let's get Chandler High Football recognized as the great program it is! 
Vote now! 
 
 
ROUND INFO: 
State: Nov. 10 - Nov. 19 
Regional: Nov. 20 – Dec. 1 
National: Dec. 2 – Dec. 10 

 

The CHS World Language Department staff and students hosted a celebration of culture and 
language during World Language Week last week.  On Monday, German classes hosted a lunchtime 
activity marking the 25th anniversary of the fall of the Berlin Wall by creating their own wall in the 
courtyard and having students express what freedom means to them.  Tuesday’s French lunchtime 
activities included making crepes, “En garde!”with student “musketeers” dueling with baguettes, 
and “Ratatouille”, a rubber rats toss. Spanish classes took over on Wednesday and Thursday and 
involved students in salsa stations, Spanish paper flower making and burrito eating contests. The 
celebration culminated with the World Language Expo on Thursday.  Students enjoyed culturally 
relevant activities, booths, and performances!  

   

http://usatodayhss.com/2014/the-best-football-program-contest-is-underway


 

Eighth grade students who want to experience Chandler High School should sign up to shadow a 
current CHS Wolf for a morning.  The following Shadow Days are still open for sign-up:  Friday, 
November 21st, Tuesday, December 2nd, and Friday, January 30th.  Sign up using the online form.           

History reports - current events - what happened on your birthday? Facts on File can help you find it 
all! Search by topic, search by date, or browse headlines. Facts on File is divided into three 
databases: Issues & Controversies includes hot topics like Gun Control. Today's Science covers 
subjects like Genetics. World News Digest features recent stories, as well as top news items from 
around the world and historical news listings back to the 1940s.  

To access Facts on File from home, start at chandlerlibrary.org and hover your mouse over the 
purple RESEARCH tab. Then click Databases A-Z, and scroll down to choose Facts on File 
Databases. You'll need your library card and PIN if you're signing in from home. Then you can 
choose from Issues & Controversies, Today's Science, or World News Digest. 

The Chandler Education Foundation's (CEF) IMPACT Chandler Scholars Program is underway. This 
program is primarily a recognition reward program for CUSD high school students. The open 
enrollment period for FRESHMAN ONLY runs from November 3rd through the 14th. Every freshman 
is eligible to sign up!  See Mrs. Shaw in the Counseling Department for more info.

http://goo.gl/bpgRTv
http://www.chandlerlibrary.org/


COLLEGE PRESENTATIONS: Sign up In the Career Center 

 Utah State University- Wednesday, November 12th @ 8:30am 

 FIDM Visits Arizona- Saturday, November 15th @ 1:30pm 

 Benedictine University- Monday, November 17th @ 11:30am in the courtyard 

 Embry Riddle- Thursday, November 20th @8:30am 
 
New presentations are added daily. Visit the career center calendar to access other valuable 
info, including off-campus evening college presentations.  

Seniors, are you applying to colleges that use the Common Application? There are 549 institutions, 
including the most selective ones, which utilize the Common App. For your counselor and teachers 
to complete the online recommendation on your behalf, you must first invite them on your Common 
Application.  Only when your counselor and teachers receive the invitation through the Common 
App, can they access the system to complete the recommendation.  If you have any questions 
regarding the Common App process, please see your counselor.   
 

Arizona law ARS 43-1089.01 enables taxpayers a tax credit contribution of up to $400.00 per calendar 
year if filing status is Married, filing Joint Return; $200.00 per calendar year if filing status is Single or 
Head of Household; and, $200.00 per calendar year if filing status is Married filing separate return — 
for contributions that fund extracurricular activities in public schools. 

Contributions eligible for a tax credit are donated directly to schools, not to the state or the school 
district. To participate you can print a form to complete and submit your contribution. 

Tax credit FAQ's: 
http://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/75/TaxCredit_FAQ_legacyformat.pdf 
  
Tax credit form: 
http://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/75/2012-2013_Tax_Credit_Form.pdf 
  

This year the CARE Center will be accepting registration for families who would like to participate in 
the Annual Thanksgiving Dinner Distribution. Please view our flyer in English and Spanish for more 
detailed information. 

 

Ted Huntington, ICAN Programs Coordinator, has a community program with the Chandler Coalition 

on Youth Substance Abuse and is asking for adults who live or work in zip 85225 to complete a short 

survey regarding community views about underage drinking.  Please mark 85225 as the zip code if 

you complete the survey.   

 

http://www.cusd80.com/Page/32942
http://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/75/2012-2013_Tax_Credit_Form.pdf
http://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/61/Thanksgiving%20Registration%20Notice%202014.pdf
http://survey.thepartnership.us/Survey.aspx?s=7448e2905ed64ffa86ae8826077ca603

